
 

 

 
Dear Parents,  

 

Working Together 

 

We want to applaud the fact that Tower Hamlets has some of the best schools in London. 

The performance of our schools in Ofsted inspections is the best in London and nationally with 

96% of our schools and setting judged as good or better by Ofsted. Your contributions 

as parents to these amazing inspection outcomes should not be underestimated. The 

excellent quality of teaching and learning in our schools is due to school leaders and their staff 

wanting the best for your child both in terms of academic achievement and emotional well-

being. 

 

As we come towards the end of the first half term of this academic year, there are so many 

things to celebrate about our schools and settings including the support you have provided to 

our school staff to ensure your children’s learning is exciting and effective. 

 

Schools are central to our families and communities. Our schools have continued to work 

with families and their children throughout the pandemic and our schools have provided real 

community leadership working with children and families. This needs to continue as we come 

out of the pandemic.  

 

We are rightly proud of our schools in Tower Hamlets and how we all put the interests of 

our children and young people first. School staff deserve to be treated with respect for 

their commitment and dedication to providing the best education for your children. We 

ask you to be respectful of each other when you are on school site, be mindful of your 

behaviour when you are in the school playground. 
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We have come across rare incidents where parents’ behaviour on school premises or 

towards school staff has been unacceptable. Where such incidents are brought to attention 

of the local authority, they will be dealt with appropriately. The local authority will support 

its schools to ensure the safety of your children and the staff in schools.  

  

I hope you enjoy the half term break and thank you supporting your child’s school do a great 

job. 

 

 
Yours 
 
 
James Thomas  
Childrens Corporate Director, 
Children and Culture  
London Borough of Tower Hamlets  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Steve Nyakatawa  
Director of Education  
London Borough of Tower Hamlets  

 
 
 

 
  


